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Donna B- Dieterich, widow 

of Muskingum County, State of Ohio, for valuable consideration paid, grant 

with general warranty covenants, to Nancy Benjamin & Etta S. Fowler 

whose tax mailing address . is 

the following real property: 

390 Lake Rd. NE 
Lancaster, Ohio 43130 

Being a part of Quarter Township 4, Township 1 North, Range 8 West, 
in the Mount Auburns Addition (Plat Book 1, Page 74 and Page 75) in 
the City of Zanesville, Falls Township, Muskingum County, Ohio 
(also being a Re-Survey of the property of Donna B. Dieterich, 
which is a part of Lot# 14 in said Mount Auburns Addition, of Deed 
Book 485, page 331 and Deed Book 906, Page 173 of the Muskin9um 
County Recorder) and being more particularly described as follows: 

Beginning, for reference, at an existing Iron pin in tl1e Northwest 
Corner of said Lot# 14 in the Mount Auburns Addition (said existing 
iron pin is at the intersection of the east line of, 50 feet wide, 
Old Newark Road and the south line of, 40 feet wide, Roosevelt 
Avenue): Thence S 87 degrees 20'38" E 51.31 feet in the south line 
of said Roosevelt Avenue, to an iron pin set and the principril 
place of beginning, of the parcel here-in to be described; 

(The following 0.884 Acre Parcel to be described is bounded on the 
north by said Roosevelt Avenue, on the east by the property of 
William Abele of Deed Book 448, Page 670, on the south by the north 
line of Lot #15 in said Mount Auburns Addition and on the west by 
the property of the city of Zanesville of Deed Book 907, Page 199; 

Thence, frnm the principal.place of beginning, S 87 degrees 20'38" 
E. 252.33 feet, in the south line of said Roosevelt Avenne, to an 
existing ,"".~~~_.,~,\'Jl.e.a~n.protitawest corner of the aforeesaid "Abele" 
property),-· .. ·J ,~),; ·•;,it~;~ : ·'..;~ ·b \.,. r,. 

· . lt ~•11i!Jlt')'ii1 

T&· nc_e, leavilfg·Roosevelt Avenue, s. 30 degre. es 36 '00" w. 281. 30 
fe t t-0 an existing iron pin in tl1e nortl1 line of Lot# 15 and in 
the c,µ,thwest corner of said "Abele" propPrty; 

Thence, leaving said "Abele" property, N. 59 degrees 33' 10" W. 
103.43 feet, in the north line of Lot# 15 to an iron pin set (the 
southeast corner of a 0.22 Acre parcel to lhe City nf Zanesvllle of 
Deed Book 907, Page 199; 

Thence, leaving Lot #15 (the following 2-courses are ill the east 
boundary of thP aforesaid city of Zanesville property), N. 08 
degrPes 46 1 51" E. 51.60 feet to an iron pin set; 

Thence, N. 10 degrees 23'07'' W. 152.92 feet to the principal place 
of beginning. The parcel as described contains 0.884 Acre, more or 
less, subject to all easements of record. The bearings i11 the 
above description are baspd on Roosevelt Avenue as (by previous 
survey shown in Deed Book 907, Page 198) beings 87 degrPPS 20'38" 
E. ThP above description is based on a field survey made by A&R 
SURVEYING on 12-16-92. All iron pins set ire sj~'inch by 30 inch 
steel rod with plastic identification caps marked KnislPy 7?.31. 
See the plat attached. 
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BEING A PART OF QUARTER TOWNSHIP 4, T-1-N. R-8-W. IN THE MOUNT 
AUBURNS ADDITION (PLAT BOOK 1, PAGE 74 G PAGE 75) IN THE CITY OF 
ZANESVILLE, FALLS TOWNSHIP. MUSKINGUM COUNTY, OHIO. (ALSO BEING A 
RESURVEY OF THE PROPERTY OF DONNA B. DIETERICH, WHICH IS A PART OF 
LOT 14 IN SAID MOUNTY AUBURNS ADDITION. OF OEEO BOOK 4B5, PAGE 331 AND 

BOARD OF EDUCATION OF ZANESVILLE 
D B 204 --PG 277 

DEED BOOK 906, PAGE 173 OF THE MUSKINGUM COUNTY RECORDER). ___________________ 
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